
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:

Moorland House

Blakelaw 

Newcastle upon Tyne 

NE5 3RY
Tel:  07588154441
      E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
      Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 
DATE HELD: Thursday 12 May 2022 
TIME:   6.00 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears (Chair), Jimmy Gill (Vice Chair), Juna Sathian(JS), Marilyn Irving(MI), Judith Parkin(JP), Irene Teasdale(IT), Lorraine Birkett(LB) and Ann Keenan(AK)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Jean McCartney – Resident 

Cecil Anderson – Resident 

Debbie Playford – Resident 

Kath Smith – Resident 

Cllr Marion Williams – Blakelaw Ward Councillor 

The Chair of the Community Council welcomed everyone to the meeting and congratulated Community Councillor Juna Sathian on her election as a Blakelaw Ward Councillor.

51/22.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence had been received from Violet Rook
52/22. Declaration of Interests
· John Wears – Director of Learning for All.  
· Juna Sathian – Branch Chair and Labour Party Member and Blakelaw Ward Councillor   
· Marilyn Irving – 165 Estate TARA and Fostering under Newcastle 
· Irene Teasdale – 165 Estate TARA and Mrs T’s Café 

53/22. Election of Chair and Vice-Chair (2022 – 2023)

The Clerk confirm that there had been 1 nomination by 8 people for John Wears to continue in the role of Chair.  It was agreed that the current Chair would continue in the role for 2022 – 2023.

The Clerk confirmed that there had been 2 nominations for Vice-Chair.  These 2 nominations were for Jimmy Gill and Marilyn Irving.  The Clerk confirmed that Jimmy Gill had received 5 nominations and Marilyn Irving had received 4.  It was therefore agreed that Jimmy Gill would be elected in to the role of Vice -Chair for 2022 - 2023.

54/22. Outgoing and Incoming Chair’s Report  

Introduction 
This Annual Report is prepared by Community Councillor John Wears, Chairperson, Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council. The Annual Report is intended to provide information on the work of the Council during the period of May 2021- May 2022.
The Community Council committee has met every month, meetings were held via Zoom for the period of May 2021 until December 2021. Since the easing of the pandemic restrictions the committee has met in person since January 2022. Full council meetings from January have been held in the community room, Moorland House Blakelaw. The Community Council sub-committees have continued to meet online via Zoom.
It has been yet another challenging year for the Community Council and residents of Blakelaw and North Fenham. We are still feeling the aftermath of the pandemic and national lockdowns that has affected us all as we are adapting and learning to live with Covid. This year we have also seen the devastating ongoing war in Ukraine and we send out thoughts to the Ukrainian people. The Community Council has supported the aid appeal and held collections.  

The day to day running of the Community Council continues to be an enormous task and I would like to thank everyone involved in particular Cllr Gill as Vice Chair and on our Council Clerk, Helen Richardson. Helen’s professional guidance and support over the past 12 months has been invaulable to me in my role as Chair. 

As we see increased pressures on local community services with less resources and less funding, the Community Council is committed to do all we can to reduce the impact on local residents. In 2022/23 we are committed to improve local cross agency working and cohesion to address issues and the challenges we are facing. We have planned a number of projects to support this work include our older person project and the development project with Newcastle University. 

Cllr Lee Stott resigned from the Council this year and I would like to thank her for her contribution on behalf of the Community Council. I would also like to welcome Cllr Judith Parkin who joined us in March. 
	Community Councillors

2021
	
	
	Helen Richardson, Community Council Clerk 
Email: bnfcc@outlook.com

	BLAKELAW WARD
	BLAKELAW WARD
	NORTH FENHAM WARD
	CRAGSTON WARD


	Cllr John Wears – Chair

Email: johnwears.bnfcc@gmail.com
50 Binswood Avenue
Blakelaw
Newcastle upon Tyne, NE5 3PP
Mobile: 07716 623 862
	Cllr Ann Keenan
59 Southmead Avenue
Blakelaw
Newcastle upon Tyne
NE5 3PA
Phone: 0191 271 6547 
Mobile: 07546 714 150

	Cllr Juna Sathian

Email junasathian.bnfcc@gmail.com 

Mobile: 07498226464
	Cllr Irene Teasdale
Email: irenesbuffetts@hotmail.com 


	Cllr Lorraine Birkett
Email: larlar_birkett@hotmail.co.uk
Mobile: 07545 162 320

	Cllr Violet Rooke
5 Wallington Close
Kingston Park
Newcastle upon Tyne, NE3 2YZ
Email: voiletRooke@btinternet.com
	Vacancy

	Marilyn Irving
2 Abercrombie Place
Blakelaw
Newcastle, NE5 3TB
Email: marilynirving@hotmail.com


	Cllr James Gill – Vice Chair

Email: jimmygill.bnfcc@gmail.com
58 Binswood Avenue
Blakelaw
Newcastle upon Tyne, NE5 3PP
Mobile: 07986 131 306
	Cllr Judith Parkin
Email:

judithparkin.bnfcc@gmail.com
Mobile: 07796686224
	Vacancy

	Vacancy



Our Commitment to Tackle Anti-Social Behaviour 

Anti-social behaviour continues to be an issue across the whole area of Blakelaw and North Fenham. We have attended the local SAPS meeting and local authority working groups which allows us to work in partnership with other organisations to tackle this ongoing issue. As we know it is not an easy fix but we will continue to work hard to tackle this problem. It has been unfortunate that we have seen less engagement from the local police over the past few months which we are trying to address.  We continue to encourage residents to report incidents of anti-social behaviour. We do this by sharing articles in our newsletter, on our social media sites and when receiving complaints. 

We will continue to do all that we can to make Blakelaw and North Fenham a nicer and safer place to live.

Sub Committees

Community Engagement and Communication: the group heads up all of the Council’s communications including the Council’s website, social media platforms, newsletters, publications and events. Last year we held our Summer Fun Day on the grounds of Hilton School which was a great success despite the bad weather. The committee has been responsible for keeping residents regularly updated regarding the ongoing work of the Community Council.
Environment Group: this year the group has been limited in what activity we could be involved with due to the restriction in place because of the pandemic. 

Councillors have been part of the consultation with the City Council regarding the new sports and leisure hub on Blakelaw Park, the building work is now well under way with planned for completion by the end off 2022. We have work Tolent to address issues raised by resident in relation to the new housing development on Sunnyway, Blakelaw. 

Staffing Committee: The group has met via zoom and face to face. Weekly one to one online meetings/telephone calls with the chair and the clerk have been in place throughout the pandemic which has continue. 
Funding Local Community Activities:
Through the Community Council grants process we have financially supported the following local groups/organisation:

1. Holly Court – Christmas Celebration/Meal £1200

2. Hilton Primary School – Christmas Celebration/Tree £529

3. Thomas Walling Primary School - Christmas Celebration/Tree £529

4. Blakelaw Club Juniors Football Club – Winter Coats £1560

5. Blakelaw Flats TARA – Christmas Celebration/Meal £350

Planning Applications 

Throughout the year, the Council receives planning applications for consultation. The Community Council is committed to avoiding inappropriate developments and is asked by the City Council Planning Committee to express its views on each application and also any comments passed to it by the residents. This we do in an advisory capacity only, as the final decision in each case rests with the relevant Planning Authority. 
Supporting the Community during the Pandemic
Increased communication & Support
· Sent out Covid specific advice leaflets and publications
· Some Cllrs did shopping pick up and drop off for residents and others did socially distance doorstep visits 
· Newsletters   
· Advice poster in windows of local shops and businesses
· Raffles and competitions
· Offered Mental health support (trained first aiders)

· Organised free Mental health courses
· Organised free Wellbeing courses 
· Updated Community noticeboards, Website and social media platforms
Moving Forward
Community Trips:

· Our ever-successful Community Coach trip are back the first being Whitby 21st May, we are also planning other trips throughout the year which will be advertise when dates are confirmed. 

North Fenham Green space project 
· To enhance our community spaces, we have started a new project that will benefit local residents in North Fenham. This is to rejuvenate the two community gardens, to develop these into a livelier social space for our residents and a safe community gathering spot. 
Older persons project
· The projects aim is to reach as many of our older residents as possible to help provide support and activities for those within the Blakelaw and North Fenham area. We have held our first consultation with residents at a recent coffee morning to gather further ideas on the type of support and activities that our older residents feel they would benefit from.  
University partnership
· This year we have had the pleasure of working with Newcastle University on two exciting projects, firstly a research project with group students to look at how local issues and the pandemic has impacted on community togetherness and cohesion. The other we will be seeking engagement with residents to inform us what they would like to see happening or changed in Blakelaw and North Fenham this will inform our long-term planning to help us improve the local area. 

Youth provision

· This year we are hoping to increase youth provision in the area and work with providers to have a coordinated approach to this work. We thank Ward Councillor Marion Williams for the joint effort with the Community Council and for commitment to making this happen. 

It has been another challenging year for everyone and we continue to face further difficult times ahead as the cost of living is on the increase and residents are feeling the impact. My promise as Chair is that we will continue to do everything within in our power to support our local communty over the coming year.  I have been proud to be able to serve our local community as chair of the Community Council for another year and my promiseid is to work hard to represent the residents of Blakelaw and Norrth Fenham to the best of my ability. 

55/22. Minutes of Previous Meetings/Matters Arising 
The minutes of the meeting held on the 28 April 2022 were agreed as a correct record.

Parking was still an issue around the Tolent site.  JS commented that she had asked that storage be moved from the back of the shops, this had been done but a resident stated that this hadn’t really helped.
Litter was still a big issue in particular around the hub site.  There had been a request for the litter bins that could be seen within the compound to be placed on the outside and back in to the park.  There had been an agreement that this would happen but as yet it hadn’t.  MI commented that carers when visiting clients had been discarding their gloves and masks in to the bushes.
The Clerk confirmed that PCSO Todd was back to work but was on desk duties currently.
JS confirmed that she had been in touch with YHN regarding the North Fenham green space and had been assured she would have an update on costs and moving things forward by the 17 May.
The Chair commented that he had been in discussions with City Councillor Marion Williams with regards to looking at the youth provision in the area and having a more joined up approach to this provision.
56/22.
Sub Group Updates and Allocations for 2022 - 2023 

Community Engagement Group 
· There had been further reports of streets not receiving the newsletter.

· JS confirmed that YHN would be sending out their costing very soon, it had been hoped that the Community Council could have had a summer event on the green space.  CA (a resident) stated that he can’t continue to undertake the maintenance of the gardens as he had not had the “ok” from YHN, he had also not received any sort of financial support from then and had been paying for items himself, he is working with another resident who will come along to meetings.
· The Chair confirmed that the University students were pulling together a report from the work that they had been undertaking in the area and that a meeting would be arranged to discuss the next steps.

Allocation to Sub Groups – it was confirmed that each sub group required 4 members of the Community Council and they would then elect their own Chair.
Community Engagement Sub Group 

Juna Sathian – Chair 

Marilyn Irving 
Irene Teasdale 

Lorraine Birkett

Judith Parkin

Environmental Sub Group – There was no update from the Environmental Sub Group due to VR not being in attendance however it was agreed that VR would be asked if she would like to continue as chair of this Sub Group.
Violet Rook – Chair (tbc)

James Gill 

Ann Keenan

Employment Sub Group 

John Wears – Chair 

Ann Keenan

James Gill 

57/22. Financial Matters
Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 15 April 2022 – 12 May 2022  

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £17,027.48







Total

  
£17,527.48

Less: Payments;

Helen Richardson (May 2022 Salary)



£922.33
HMRC (May 2022)






£365.26

NPS (University Project Leaflets)




£585.00

Peter Basnett (Internal Auditor)




£336.00

Blakelaw Flats TARA – cheque no 100598 (Grant Funding)
£200.00

Blakelaw Flats TARA – cheque no 100597 (Room Hire)
£60.00

ROAM (Leaflet Distribution)




£660.00

NALC (Subs)







£787.88

NPS(Newsletter)






£908.00









Total
£4824.47

In: Payments 

Precept 2022/2023






£31,000.00
Closing balance as at 12 May 2022 (account 2)

£43,203.01

Closing balance as at 12 May 2022 (account 1)

£500.00

Recommendation: Members are asked to note this report and approve the above payments.

AGAR

The Clerk took the meeting through the completed AGAR and the internal auditors report.  The Clerk explained that the Community Council was part of the 5% requested to take part in an intermediate audit.
The Chair thereafter signed the AGAR documents.
58/22. Any Other Business 

It was confirmed that the second presentation was taking place at the Blakelaw Club for the Blakelaw Juniors football club.  The Chair had been invited to attend the previous week.
The Chair had also been in contact with Parkview Grange with regards to holding elements of the older persons project there.
59/22. Date, time and venue of next meeting  

The next meting would be held on the 9th June 2022 at 6pm in Moorland House 
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